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1.
Call to Order and Acknowledgement
Trustee Linda Kerr was acclaimed as the Chair for the Budget Advisory Committee for the 2024-2025 school year. 

The Zoom meeting was called to order by Trustee Kerr at 4:35 p.m.


Linda acknowledged that the meeting was being held on the traditional ancestral and unceded shared territories of the Cheam, Sts'ailes, Sq'éwlets, Seabird Island, Shxw’owhamel, Nlaka'pamux, and the Chawathil people.  
2.  
Approval of Agenda – January 6, 2025

DESJARDINS/BECKER
THAT the agenda of the January 6, 2025 Budget Advisory Committee be approved as presented.

          Carried
3.
Approval of Minutes – May 6, 2024
KERR/LAWLEY
THAT the Minutes of the Budget Advisory Committee meeting held on May 6, 2024, be approved as amended.



Carried
4.
2024/2025 Amended Budget
In addition to providing a comparison of the Amended Budget versus the previously approved Preliminary Budget, information was provided on enrolment trends, budget timelines, and budget impact on reserves.

Due to the recent change in government, there is a delayed announcement for the 2024/25 Operating Grant amount which means the numbers being presented to the Budget Committee tonight are draft numbers. Final figures (when received) will result in adjustments for presentation to the Board of Education, likely in February 2025.
There was an increase in student enrolment of 33 FTEs this year as well as an increase in Inclusive Education and Indigenous Education students compared to the previous year.
Included in the package was a document detailing the changes to the Amended Budget versus the Preliminary Budget.

5. 
Questions – A question was asked regarding our travel costs compared to other districts. 
Gerry confirmed that due to our rural location, we pay more per capita compared to city school districts for travel.
Adjournment

KERR/
THAT the meeting be adjourned at 5:19 p.m.


            Carried
Notice of Next Meeting: 
April 7, 2025




4:30 pm





Via Zoom Video Conference
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